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ABSTRACT 

On Dec.ember 19, 1990, during the review of testing requirements, it was 
determined that, on .May 20, 1990 and again on June 17, 1990;. the emergency 
diesel generators (K6A and K6B) auto start initiating·circuits had not been 
tested prior to start-up as required by Technical s·peci fi cations. At the time 
of discovery the plant was in cold shutdown for refue~ing and steam generator 
replacement. 

This event was caused by a procedural inadequacy in Operations Check List (CL) 
36. The procedural inadequacy resulted when the responsible engineer and 
procedure reviewers. failed to identify that a recent facility change which 
caused a revision to CL 36 deleted a required TS test. No provision was made 
to ensure tha.t this required test was incorporated into other procedures. 

Corrective action for this event includes the development of technical 
specifications test procedures to test the auto start circuit of the diesel 
generators. Addit.ionally, a review of technical specification surveillance 
requirements will be conducted to identify the testing requirements which are 
not performed by the· technical specification surveillance procedures. The 
test requirements i dent ifi ed in this revi~w will be incorporated into TS 
surveillance test procedures or flagged in the non-surveillance type 
procedures to reduce .the possibility of inadvertent deletion. 

This event did. not involve the failure of any systems or components. 
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EVENT DESCRIPTION 

During the review of testing requirements conducted on December 19, 1990 , it 
was determined that, on May 20, 1990, at 1100 hours, and again on. Jurie 17, 
1990, at 0202 hours, the emergency diesel generators [EK;DG] (K6A and K6B) 

.auto start initiatirtg circuits [JE] had not been tested within one week prior 
to start-up as req~ired by Technical Specification Table 4~1.2, Item 11.c. At 
the time of discovery the plant was in cold shutdown for refueling and steam 
generator replacement. Additional research into this issue revealed that three 
more start-ups occurred in which the diesel generator auto start initiating 
circuits had not been tested within one week prior to start-up. The dat~s of 
these start-ups were December 20, 1989, January 10, 1990 and March 3, 1990. 

N"'C FORM 3a6A 
19.SJI · 

The circuits previously used ~o test the auto start fe~ture were the turbine 
1 at ch circuits, which when tripped manually, caused the emergency di es el 
generators to start. This feature was removed by Facility Change (FC) 800, 
"Offsite Power Modification~" Manual tripping of the turbine latch circuits 
had previously been performed prior to startup as part of Operations Check. 
List (CL) 36. However, CL-36 was revised ai ~art of FC 800 which deleted an 
emergency die~el generator start on turbine trip~ The FC identified the fact 
that diesel generator starts on turbine trips would be el~minated however, 
neither the responsible engineer (REJ nor the Operations personnel responsible 
for the changes to CL-36 identified that the ~rocedure change resulting from 
FC 800 eliminated the performance of a required TS test. Safety evaluations 
which supported FC-800 did not adequately identify the impact on technical 
specifications. Although the turbine trip auto initiation of the diesel 
generator start was removed, other auto start features (ie. bus undervoltage) 
were not removed. 

CAUSE OF THE EVENT 

The event was caused by a procedural inadequacy. This procedural inadequacy 
resulted when the responsible engineer and procedure reviewers failed to 
identify that a recent facility .change which caused a revision to Operations 
Check List (CL) 36 deleted a required TS test~ No .action was taken to ensure 
this required TS test was incorporated into other procedures. 

ANALYSIS OF EVENT 

The diesel generator start circuits were tested and verified operable several 
times during the past cycle of operation as described below, although not 
within seven days of start-up .. Each diesel generator start logic consists of 
two redundant circuits. Actuation of either of these circuits results in a 
diesel generator start. Manual actuation switches fn the circuitry initiates 
each of the start circuits simultaneously. These hand switches are tested 
monthly which confirms operation of at least one of the two redundant start 
circuits. This test was last successfully performed on December 15, 1990 and 
December 18, 1990 for each diesel, respectively. 
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The circuitry is also designed with undervoltage relays on the 2400V bus. 
These undervoltage relays actuate one of the redundant tircuits on e~ch diesel 
generator. Th~se relays are calibrated each refueling outage. Auto start of 

·the diesel generator due to undervoltage is tested each refueling as part of 
loss of offsite power testing. Each of the redundant start circuits for each 
diesel is indi~idually tested by the procedure. Thi~ test was last 
successfully completed on November 23, 1988. 

It is noted that proposed Combustion Engineering Owners Group Restructured 
Standard Technical ~pecifications do not requir~ a test of the auto start · 
circuit within seven days of plant start-up. While it ·is recognized that 
plant. technical specffications were not strictly adhered to, it is believed 
t~at the testing that was performed was sufficient to verify operability of 
the diesel generator start circuits and therefore, public health and safety 
was not adversely affected. · · · 

This eve~t is considered ·reportable under 10 CFR 50.73(a)(2)(i)(C) as a 
deviation from the plant's Technical Specifications. 

CORRECTIVE ACTION 

A technical specifications surveillance procedure will be developed to test 
the diesel generator auto start circuit in accordance with the requirements of 
Technical Specification Table 4.1.2, Item 11.c prior to th~ end of the 1990 
refueling outage. · · · 

A review of technical specification surveillance requirements will be . 
conducted to identify the testing requirements which are not performed by the 
technical specification surveillance procedures. The test requirements 
identified in this review will be incorporated into TS surveillance test 
procedures or flagged in the non- surve i 11 ance type. procedures fo reduce the 
possibility of inadvertent deletion. 

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 

NONE 




